
Press release: Minister for Asia & the
Pacific Mark Field visits Indonesia

FCO Minister of State Mark Field is visiting Indonesia today (14 August) on a
programme that includes bilateral meetings and a keynote speech on the UK’s
‘All of Asia’ policy at the Centre for Strategic & International Studies.

While in Jakarta, the Minister will be meeting government representatives
including Foreign Minister Retno Marsudi and incoming Governor of West Java
Ridwan Kamil. Mr Field will also visit the Association of South East Asian
Nations (ASEAN) Secretariat for talks with ASEAN Secretary-General Dato Lim
Jock Hoi.

Discussions will cover bilateral relations, broader regional and global
issues, and the UK’s relationship with ASEAN and its members after the UK
leaves the EU. Mr Field will also travel to Bali to open the new British
Consulate, which provides an important service to British people on the
island.

Commenting on his visit, Minister Field said:

As a fast-growing, vibrant economy, Indonesia remains a key partner
for the UK. My visit provides an opportunity to explore ways to
strengthen our cooperation in education and security, and to
discuss other global issues including the post-Brexit UK-ASEAN
relationship.

The Minister’s visit to Indonesia is the first stop in a six-country visit
across the Southeast Asia region.

Further information

Follow Foreign Office Minister Mark Field @MarkFieldUK
Follow the Foreign Office on Twitter @foreignoffice and Facebook
Follow the Foreign Office on Instagram, YouTube and LinkedIn

Media enquiries

For journalists

Email
newsdesk@fco.gov.uk

Newsdesk
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News story: Get involved: share your
ideas or join our movement for change

The Social Mobility Commission aims to build a fairer society in which
everyone can thrive. We will only succeed with the help of people who truly
understand and care about fairness. If you are passionate about social
mobility please join our movement for change.

How to get involved

Share your ideas or experiences

If you have an idea about how we can improve social mobility across the
nation, please email us at contact@socialmobilitycommission.gov.uk.

Support our movement for change

The Commission runs campaigns to drive change on critical issues. Please sign
up to our mailing list to learn about upcoming campaigns by emailing your
name, job role and organisation (if relevant) to
contact@socialmobilitycommission.gov.uk.

There are many ways you can support social mobility in your local area right
now. You can volunteer, become a mentor for a young person, or ask your
company to offer work experence to disadvantaged young people.

Find local volunteering opportunities

Find local mentoring opportunities

You can ask your employer to sign up to the Social Mobility Pledge or enter
the 2019 Social Mobility Employer Index, UK Social Mobility Awards or Queen’s
Awards.

Look out for sector-based initiatives through your professonal bodies,
regulators and networks, and regional initiatives through your local
authority.

Keep an eye on this page – we will be updating it later in the year with more
opportunities to get involved with the work of the Social Mobility
Commission.
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Speech: Talking with citizens about
expectations for data sharing and
privacy

In January this year, 17 members of the public gathered in Manchester for a
three-day citizens’ jury, which was jointly commissioned by the National Data
Guardian (NDG) and Connected Health Cities. The jury was run by Citizens’
Juries c.i.c. with the objective of exploring when people would normally
expect their confidential patient information to be used and shared and when
they would expect it to be kept private. Today the report of that jury is
published.

The individuals in the group came from a variety of backgrounds. They did not
know each other beforehand or come with any specific expertise in the use of
health and care data. Over 3 days they discussed and debated the issues, on
many points reaching consensus, but on others respectfully agreeing to
differ.

As well as considering a number of scenarios and whether it would be
reasonable to expect data sharing in these, the jury also produced reasoning
for their decisions. Importantly they told us not only whether they expected
information to be shared or kept private, but also why.

This article provides some background to the project and some initial
reflections on what we have learned. The NDG and her panel next intend to
produce a further piece of work outlining their further steps on this issue.

Background

The key theme that the jury was asked to consider was ‘reasonable
expectations’. This is a concept which has become a touchstone in the common
law of confidentiality over recent years. A number of court decisions have
used it as a yardstick to judge cases where there is a dispute about whether
information about an individual should have been shared or kept private. For
example, in 2008 the author JK Rowling won a landmark privacy case in court,
with the judge ruling against the publication of unauthorised photography of
her children, citing reasonable expectations as the measure: “If a child of
parents who are not in the public eye could reasonably expect not to have
photographs of him published in the media, so too should the child of a
famous parent.”

In this and other cases, the courts have used the ‘reasonable expectations’
test to consider whether an individual would have expected information to be
kept private in a particular circumstance. The concept can also be used to
think about what people might reasonably expect to be actively shared.

The concept of ‘reasonable expectations’ developed by the courts resonates
with the principle that there should be no surprises to an individual about
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how their data has been used. Living up to both, the concept of reasonable
expectations requires the health and care system to communicate to patients
and service users about data use, to engage in an honest and ongoing
conversation and to respect their privacy and choices. The increased emphasis
on transparency in the new data protection legislation that was enacted to
support the GDPR makes this more important than ever.

The concept of reasonable expectations has therefore emerged as important in
work that the National Data Guardian and her panel have been undertaking to
examine the circumstances under which health and care data can be
legitimately shared, particularly on the basis of implied rather than
explicit consent. It has become established practice within the NHS that
where direct care is being delivered, identifiable data may be shared to
support this care on the basis of implied consent with those with whom the
patient has a legitimate relationship.

For example, when a GP refers a patient to a hospital surgeon for a knee
operation, the referral will include medical details about the individual
patient. She doesn’t need to spell this out to the patient; it is reasonable
to believe her patient understands this and has consented to it by agreeing
to the referral. Likewise, a nurse caring for a patient in a hospital does
not need to seek consent for updating the next nurse on duty about how the
patient has been, what medication they have had etc when he finishes his
shift. Indeed, it would seem unnecessary and frustrating to the patient if
they had to keep agreeing to this kind of information sharing.

There is guidance concerning implied consent provided in the Information
Governance Review published in 2013 and in other guidance, such as the
General Medical Council’s Confidentiality: good practice in handling patient
information. However, the NDG has found uncertainty across the health and
care profession around what is permissible under implied consent. Implied
consent as a concept is coming under strain as people struggle to navigate
decisions about whether it can be used as a legal basis to share information.
New technologies and models of care have heightened this issue, and there are
concerns that this could lead to patient information being used in ways that
would surprise patients and therefore threaten trust.

The NDG held 2 seminars in 2017 in conjunction with Sheffield Solutions to
explore how health and care professionals may share personal data in line
with patients’ reasonable expectations. Lawyers, ethicists and health and
care professionals came together to discuss the approaches to ensuring
patient data to support direct care is shared on an appropriate legal basis.

The seminars confirmed that health and care professionals did indeed perceive
challenges around the use of implied consent as a legal basis for sharing
data to support care. Many of those present believed that the legal concept
of ‘reasonable expectations’ might help to deal with the challenges to this.

The seminars looked at whether reasonable expectations could be progressed as
a legal basis in their own right (i.e. instead of implied consent), or
whether they should be progressed as a facet of implied consent, with more
emphasis laid on the importance of reasonable expectations in professional
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guidance and practice. There were mixed views, but the proposition with the
most support was that both of these options should continue to be explored.

Through all this work, the NDG’s approach has been on looking at the concept
of ‘reasonable expectations’ through the eyes of the patient. The importance
of understanding and respecting the wishes and views of people who entrust
information in confidence to those providing them with care, makes their
expectations the right touchstone for these considerations. This is why the
NDG was very pleased to work with Connected Health Cities on a citizens’
jury.

Why a citizens’ jury?

The NDG joined forces with Connected Health Cities to run a citizens’ jury to
explore the concept of reasonable expectations. Connected Health Cities uses
the information and technology that already exists in the health and social
care system in a trustworthy way, to improve health and ensure services are
more integrated. Its aims, therefore, are consistent with the concept of
reasonable expectations.

We thought that conducting a citizens’ jury was the right approach to take
for this public engagement exercise, as it would allow us to speak
meaningfully with a cross-section of the public for several days to cover the
subject in great depth and reach conclusions. Citizens’ juries are based on
the premise that, given time, opportunity, support, and resources, members of
the public are capable of arriving at decisions about complex matters.

What the jury told us

Over the 3 days, different information sharing scenarios (described in the
report) were put to the jury, who were asked to decide whether it was
reasonable for a patient to expect sharing, or to expect privacy in that data
sharing scenario.

The scenarios and questions were designed to replicate the reasonable
expectation test that a court might apply when considering whether there had
been a breach of common law. In a court that would be whether “an average
person of normal sensibilities” would have a reasonable expectation that the
information they have provided would be kept private and not shared – not
necessarily whether they would expect sharing in the sense of anticipating
every aspect and detail of the data sharing. But rather whether, given the
circumstances of the situation, they found the sharing of data both
surprising and unacceptably so.

The jury was asked to consider the uses of the data relating to a fictional
patient we called Anita. Anita initially goes to the GP with an eye problem.
The scenarios follow her and her data through various parts of the health and
care system and at each point the jury was asked whether Anita would have
reasonably expected privacy or sharing. She was our “average person of normal
sensibilities” and the jury was asked to consider the scenarios from her
perspective.



Today we publish the jury findings. It was interesting to note that a
majority of the jury said data sharing would be reasonably expected in all
but one of the scenarios (where Anita’s GP encounters her husband and
discusses her case), although the numbers expecting sharing or privacy did
vary across the scenarios.

The jurors were very supportive of data sharing with implied consent for
routine, direct care scenarios such as: a GP sending referral data to a
hospital; a hospital doctor looking at the referral to triage; a social
worker accessing information about the hospital referral before his
appointment with the patient; the patient’s case being discussed by a multi-
disciplinary team in order to plan her care.

The reasons they gave for supporting such information sharing were based on
an understanding that better information sharing benefits those receiving
care. They thought it would provide a fuller picture of the patient and the
care options available to them, thereby promoting better decision making for
clinicians, timelier treatments and interventions, and safeguarding from
misdiagnoses and mistakes.

In line with other citizens’ juries and public attitude work, the jury was
also supportive of the use of confidential patient data for altruistic
reasons other than direct care, such as developing new tools for health and
care or helping with the diagnosis of other patients.

They cited the importance of contributing to future research and advancing
the knowledge of health professionals. They also referenced the importance of
doing something for the ‘greater good’ to benefit the public.
While still said to be within reasonable expectations by a majority, 2
scenarios that did create higher levels of discomfort for some jurors were
related to administrative tasks carried out by non-clinical staff to support
the delivery of individual care. In both cases, several jurors expressed an
expectation of privacy in the vote taken at the end of the jury.

They expressed a concern that the information shared with administrative
staff might be disproportionate to the task, explaining that if it was a
restricted set of information (i.e. not the full medical record) they would
support the sharing. However, there was also recognition that the handling of
patient information by non-clinical staff was necessary to run the system and
make the most effective use of clinical resources.

The scenarios where information was sent to assist the diagnosis of another
patient, or the sharing of data to enable a university to develop artificial
intelligence software, also had comparatively higher numbers of jurors being
unsure or expecting privacy, at the beginning of the jury. By the end of the
jury, however, when the uses and safeguards had been explained, a majority
were comfortable with these uses.

So, what did we learn?

The jury shared some clear reasons why they would expect sharing or privacy,
broadly focused on supporting the outcomes that they would want to see for
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individuals, the health and care system, and society more generally. We
believe that these are useful further insights into what members of the
public expect in relation to data sharing, and what factors are important to
citizens in regard to their confidential health information.

Importantly, the jury also demonstrated to us that the legal concept of
reasonable expectations – which is based on an abstract judgement of what ‘a
person of ordinary sensibilities’ might expect or be ‘broadly aware’ of – is
a difficult subject to discuss. This was evidenced by the fact that the
jurors gravitated more to considering whether the ends of the data sharing
were desirable (and if so how much data sharing was necessary to achieve
those ends) rather than whether it could be reasonably expected. Although the
facilitators continued to emphasise the concept of “reasonable expectations”,
the jury’s discussions tended to focus more on whether they supported the
purpose of the data sharing in the various scenarios presented to them.

We also feel that the exercise demonstrated the importance of communication
with the public about the value of data. During the 3 days of discussion, the
jury was not asked to consider how much information should be provided in
order to provide a basis for patients’ expectations around data sharing.
However, it was notable that, especially where information is being used in
ways which go beyond traditional or well-known uses, the views of jurors
changed during the 3 days of discussion as they had the chance to talk to
‘witnesses’ such as doctors, researchers, and administrators who use patient
data day-to-day. The number of jurors expecting privacy, or who were unsure,
was higher at the beginning of the jury than at its end, when the uses and
safeguards had been explained to them.

We are of the view that there is a dynamic element when considering what are
reasonable expectations. The provision of good information to patients and
service users allows expectations to be informed; the more we provide
transparent and well-designed communications about data usage, the more
confident we can be of where reasonable expectations might lie. Where data is
being used in novel or controversial ways, the need to provide information to
patients and service users is likely to be higher.

By placing the expectations of the patient at the centre of discussions about
how confidential patient information may be used, by acting consistently
according to well-understood professional norms, by listening to members of
the public such as our jury about what they want to see and by communicating
well so that people’s expectations are informed, the health and care system
(or indeed any data use initiative) will be taking steps to ensure that it is
acting in a way that is trustworthy.

Dame Fiona Caldicott, National Data Guardian and Dr Mary Tully, Director of
Public Engagement, Connected Health Cities



News story: S4C Reappointments

John Davies has been appointed for six months commencing 1 April 2018. Sian
Lewis and Guto Harri have been appointed for two years commencing 9 July
2018.

John Davies

John Davies FRAgS, MRAC was Leader of Pembrokeshire County Council from 2004
until his retirement in 2012.
John has over the years been involved with the media in Wales having been a
S4C presenter in the early years of the channel and is currently a regular
contributor to current affairs programmes both on Television and Radio.

From 2008 till May 2012 he was the Principal Leader of the Welsh Local
Government Association. He was a member of Dyfed – Powys Police Authority and
Chairman of its Finance Committee for 9 years.

In recognition of his efforts to Local Government in Wales he was anointed
the title of ITV Wales Local Politician of the Year in December 2008. He is
the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the Royal Welsh Agricultural
Society. At the 2009 Royal Welsh Show he was awarded Fellowship of the Royal
Agricultural Societies of the UK for his services to agriculture and rural
Wales.

For 9 years John was the farming and rural voice on the Electricity Consumer
Council and subsequently became a member of Energywatch Wales. He is also a
member of the Gorsedd of Bards. He holds a number of public non-executive
directorships.

Sian Lewis

Sian graduated in Business & HR from UWIC. After a brief period working for
independent television company, Fflic TV, she joined Urdd Gobaith Cymru
(Wales League of Youth) as a Development Officer and later Area Manager. She
was later invited to join Cardiff’s Welsh language initiative, Menter Iaith
Caerdydd.

As Chief Executive of ‘Menter’ her role was to promote and expand the use of
the Welsh language within the Cardiff Community. Sian established successful
partnerships with a multitude of stakeholders which have been key to her
strategy to increase the local community’s engagement with the language.

In December 2017, Sian was appointed Chief Executive of Urdd Gobaith Cymru.
The Urdd’s aim is to provide the opportunity, through the medium of Welsh,
for the children and young people in Wales to become fully rounded
individuals, developing personal and social skills that will enable them to
make a positive contribution to the community. The Urdd is the largest Welsh
Language Youth organisation in Wales, with over 55,000 members, 10,000
volunteers, 300 workforce and a turnover of over £10 million.
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Guto Harri

Guto began his career as a BBC journalist, spending most of it covering UK
politics for the Corporation’s main television and radio outlets. He
presented a number of flagship shows and was Chief Political Correspondent at
Westminster before taking 2 foreign postings to Rome and New York.

Guto left the BBC to handle communications for Boris Johnson and helped
mastermind his re-election as Mayor of London in May 2012. He joined Liberty
Global in February 2015 as managing director of external communications.

The roles

The roles are remunerated at £9,650 per annum. These reappointments have been
made in accordance with the Cabinet Office’s Governance Code on Public
Appointments.

The appointments process is regulated by the Commissioner for Public
Appointments. Under the Code, any significant political activity undertaken
by an appointee in the last five years must be declared. This is defined as
including holding office, public speaking, making a recordable donation, or
candidature for election.

John Davies has declared that he has acted as a County Councillor as an
Independent Member for Pembrokeshire County Council since 1999 and Guto Harri
has declared that he worked for the former Mayor of London in 2012. Sian
Lewis has declared no such political activity.

News story: Secretary of State extends
condolences following death of Tom
Moran

Commenting earlier this evening, Mrs Bradley said:

Tom Moran was a hugely successful businessman and well-regarded
philanthropist and who was a true friend to Northern Ireland. He
took an active role behind the scenes in supporting the Belfast
Agreement and the Northern Ireland Peace Process over many years.

We are indebted to him for his work over the past decades and for
his efforts to help bring about a lasting peace for all in Northern
Ireland.
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My sincere condolences to his wife and entire family circle at this
very sad time.


